Crookety, Kalimpong. December 19th. 1951.

Dear Mrs. Thoroddsen;

Thank you so much for your kind letter of October 24th, and the information you gave me about Miss Bevan. Her booklet has been forwarded to me, but has not reached me as yet, but nevertheless I thank you for your kindness in sending it to me.

It might interest you to know that Sri Aurobindho was a real Yogi. The Indians looked at him as their future leader, but, unfortunately his mission was not fulfilled, as I understand. He did not give to the people what he could, having been such a recluse in his Ashram. He had a brilliant intellect and could have helped many people in understanding the Great Ancient Indian Wisdom, which is so often misunderstood.

Through Mrs. Fosdick I am sending you a copy of "Community", it is the third book of the first series.

Am sorry to hear that your health is such that you have to stay in a Nursing-home, but hope that the year 1952 brings you new strength and joy.

With hearty greetings and all good wishes,